
         
 City of Waukesha 

201 Delafield St. Waukesha, WI 53188 
Tel: 262.542.3700 
waukesha-wi.gov 

 
 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

www.waukesha-wi.gov 
 

Committee: 
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Common Council Item Number: 
ID #23-6811 

Date: 
6/6/2023 

Submitted By: 
Alex Damien, Director of Public Works 

City Administrator Approval: 
Gina Kozlik, Interim City Administrator    

Finance Department Review: 
Joseph P. Ciurro, Finance Director   

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney     

Subject:  
Review and act on the Two-Party State Municipal Agreement between the City of Waukesha and the 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation for the E. Moreland Blvd. Bridge project, WisDOT Project ID: 2718-
00-73. 

 
Details: 
In 2023, the City of Waukesha solicited for bids for the WB E. Moreland Blvd. Bridge maintenance project, 
but unfortunately, the project bid came in over budget.  Previously, the City was awarded funding from 
WisDOT for the EB E. Moreland Blvd. Bridge rehabilitation, and WisDOT will be completing this project in 
2024.  In the interest to only impact this location for one construction season, a request was made with 
WisDOT to include the WB E. Moreland Blvd. bridge maintenance work within their 2024 rehabilitation 
project for the EB E. Moreland Blvd. bridge. 
 
The WB E Moreland Blvd. Bridge maintenance work has an estimated total cost of $200,000 for 
construction and would be 100% City funded.  This bridge is currently at a rating that is too high to be 
eligible for WisDOT funding.  The attached SMA would formally allow WisDOT to include the WB E 
Moreland Blvd. bridge work with their project, and contains an estimated City cost share of $200,000.  The 
$200,000 cost would be included as a budget request in the 2024 CIP. 

 
 
Options & Alternatives: 
Not approving the agreement at this time would not allow combining the WB Moreland Blvd. project with 
WisDOT’s EB Moreland Blvd. project. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The total construction estimate is $200,000 and would be included as a budget request in the 2024 CIP. 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of the State Municipal Agreement (1st Revision) between the City of Waukesha and the 
Wisconsin Department of Transportation for the E. Moreland Blvd. Bridge project, WisDOT Project ID:  2718-
00-03/73 & 2718-00-08/78.  

 


